
SELECTMEN’S MEETING– February 3, 2025 

 

Present:   Chris Ellms, Dick Bielefield, Margo Connors 

     Jennifer Gaudette 

 

Guests:    Judy & Larry Sawyer, Fred & Claire Von Karls, Brian Beaulieu 

                Kathy Jablonski, Betsy Holcombe, Steve & Marilyn Monsein, Paul Reid 

     

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

Margo discussed the recent Community Power rate change and that residents may opt out. 

 

The board signed a Veteran’s credit application. 

 

Margo signed the Scope and Fees proposal letter for the NHDOT for the next phase of the Crane 

Hill Bridge Project.   

 

The board approves the use of the Crapo Building for the Willing Workers monthly meetings. 

 

The town has received the IRS Information Returns Application TCC Code and will be able to 

file all Government Forms electronically in the future. 

 

The State approved the two most recent requests for reimbursements for the Crane Hill Bridge 

Project. 

 

Carl Martland had shared the Franconia Roads Committee Report and Jennifer will share with 

the board via email. 

 

Margo noted that the Planning Board was working with Tara Bamford on the Master Plan and 

the need for driveway regulations. 

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. ELLMS made a motion to adjourn, seconded by 

MS. CONNORS, the meeting was adjourned at 5:26 PM. The next regular scheduled meeting is 

Monday February 10, 2025 at 5:00 pm at the Crapo Building.  

 

Respectfully submitted: 

Jennifer Gaudette 

Town Administrator 


